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Acting Commodore's Report

The meet and greet went well and we had thanks from a number of the visitors including Richmond Yacht Club.

We have, very sadly, lost another of our members, Vic Lundberg. It was good to see so many members, and past members, at his funeral.

The Open Evening went well and we are hopeful of gaining at least another 4 members for the club.  The visitors were all from the Tow Path and did not know about the club before we did the leaflet drop so that was well worth while. I hope they will spread the word amongst their neighbours.

The next event is the Flukey on Saturday 4th June at the club. Please come and support your team.  There will be a ploughmans lunch, free for competitors and judges and a nominal £3 per head for club members.

Please come and support your club for the Flukey on 4th June and for the Summer Ball on 18th June.  The evening of games after the Flukey has had to be cancelled due to lack of numbers.  Please don't let this happen to the Summer Ball.  Invite your friends to come along, it will be a great night out and one of the major club events.

The Committee are still discussing new lighting in the club house.  So far the quotes have been too high.

Lesley Hamments
Acting Commodore
May 2016 
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Dates for your diary ... 
JUNE
Saturday 4th                             Flukey Competition (provisional only). 
                                                 Please find below a link to the folder for the Flukey/Games flyer:
https://gallery.mailchimp.com/c74d5d0274077f9767e590674/files/WMC_2016_Flukey_Games_flyer.pdf
Saturday18th                            Mid-Summer Ball  (Don't forget to dress to impress!)
Sunday 26th                            Start of Commodore’s Up-River Cruise

JULY
Sunday 10th                             End of Commodore’s Up-River Cruise.
Monday 11th - Saturday 16th     TSCC at Hurley
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SUMMER BALL REMINDER


This promises a really good night on Saturday 18th June.  Wendy and her team are putting in a lot of hard work to make sure it is a success, so please put your names on the list in the club or ring Wendy as soon as possible.

This is one of the major events on our calendar so do come and support us! 
MayDay Bank Holiday Cruise

Jim and I left home early on Friday morning and fought strong winds, rain and hail, a strong current and unmanned locks to arrive at Windsor 5 hours later!! Jim P and Roger appeared later on with Myownie. Later Lynne arrived to take Roger home to collect their boat.  We had a quiet evening on Gowie with Jim.  It was very cold and our heater had packed up so we retired to bed very early.

A series of club boats arrived on Saturday – Wendy and John, Harvey and Joy, Roger and Lynne and Brian and Sue.  Brian very kindly lent us a portable heater so at least we got warm again.  No sign of our Rear Commodore, Rob, who had organised the cruise!!

On Saturday night all 11 of us went to the Bexley Arms for a very convivial evening. We sat at one large round table which was very sociable and we had the restaurant all to ourselves.  The food and service were excellent.
On Sunday Wendy and John left at crack of dawn, none of us saw them go.  Some of us went for a walk round Windsor, did a bit of shopping and had a coffee.  After that we decided to go home as the weather was lovely but the forecast for Monday was really bad.  Still no sign of Rob.
Brian and Sue, Harvey and Joy and ourselves stopped off for lunch on Bibi at Runnymede and then made our way home.
A good trip and excellent company but a bit cold.


Lesley Hamments 
Commodore's Meet and Greet
Sunday 8th May 
The Commodore's Meet and Greet was held at the club house on Sunday 8th May.

It was a fantastic lunchtime event, with over 28 guests from invited clubs attending, and over 30 club members as well.  It was made extra special to see our Commodore, Jim.

The weather was glorious, and made it a truly lovely lunchtime. Canapes and wine was served to our guests by the ladies of the club, organized by Wendy and John.

Our guests in response replied - that they had greatly enjoyed the event and were made to feel very welcome by our members.

Chrissie Drummie
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A Message from the Commodore 
Thank you so much to all of you who dealt with the Meet & Greet for me.  What a great job you all did.  Below is a word of thanks from the TSCC, Ray & Elaina Mears

Weren't we lucky with the weather.  I had so many compliments from the visitors, you should all be proud of what you achieved.

"Good Morning Jim.
Could you please pass on our thanks to the committee of Weybridge Mariners for organising such a delightful get together, there was a lot of work that had gone into the event, I am sure it was much appreciated by all the guests.
What a very pleasant way to spend Sunday lunch time sitting by the river in your excellent club house .
It was so nice to see you there after your difficult health problems, well done.
Once again many thanks.
Elaina and Ray"

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Dear Jim,


Thank you and the rest of your club for your excellent hospitality at your recent "Meet and Greet" event.  We enjoyed our visit to your club very much and it was an excellent opportunity to meet and compare notes with your members and those of other neighbouring clubs.

We look forward to seeing out on the river during the summer.

Kind regards,

David Seager

Commodore, Walton Bridge Cruiser Club.

Best wishes to all


Jim Pothecary
The funeral of Vic Lundberg
 
Tuesday 17th May was a bright and sunny day, the perfect and fitting weather for relatives and friends of Vic Lundberg to gather together at Randalls Park Crematorium, Leatherhead to bid a final farewell to this well liked Mariner, an ex-Secretary and twice Commodore of our club.
 
Weybridge Mariners turned out in force-I counted over 45 members and ex-members- a real tribute to this stalwart of the club. The eulogy to Vic was given by his grand-daughter Emma and she started her speech by raising a glass and toasting her grand-dad with a special brand of whiskey that she had bought for him as a birthday present but sadly he never got to receive it.
 
 The service was bought to a close by a rendition of The Last Post, played by a Royal Marine bugler, an honour afforded to Vic because of his time in the Marines. We left the chapel to one of Vic’s favourite songs-Marty Robbins singing “A White Sports Coat and a Pink Carnation”-everyone knows that Country and Western music was Vic’s passion.
 
The wake was held at the nearby Woodlands Park Hotel.
 
You will all be pleased to know that Joyce was able to attend the funeral, despite the trauma of her recent surgery. She has now been transferred to Molesey Cottage Hospital for rehabilitation and is making excellent progress although she may need further treatment in the future.
 
She has asked me to give her thanks to everyone who attended the funeral and the many members who sent cards and messages. She said that it was comforting to know that so many friends thought so highly of Vic and were also thinking of her and the family at such a sad time. 
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Free to a Good Home!

Would anyone like these 2 12v cabin lights from China Rose.  No charge.  

If so, contact John McPhee 
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Message from John McPhee

When I stocked the bar this Monday, 23rd May, and again today, Friday 27th, the fridge door had been left open!

Consequently, the fridge was completely frosted up, which will take me hours to defrost.  I do not want members going in the bar area when it is closed please.

Thank you for your cooperation. 
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Please find attached a copy of the May 2016 ATYC Newsletter.
https://gallery.mailchimp.com/c74d5d0274077f9767e590674/files/ATYC_NEWSLETTERMay16.pdf 
Joke Corner  ... 
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